
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS & FRIENDS 
BOARD MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 7, 2013 
 
The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors & Friends was called to order at 9:00 a.m. 
by Linda Westergaard on Saturday, September 7, 2013, at Dahl’s on E. 33rd St.   In 
attendance at this meeting were Bill Martin, Lorraine Eldredge, Carole Westbrook, 
Linda Westergaard and Marge Ramsey.   
 
The following items were discussed: 
 

 The articles in the paper regarding our school donations to Willard School and 
the help given to us by Habitat for Humanity, Merit Resources, and Cheryl 
Petersen.   

 
 Thank you letter received from Willard School for the school supplies.   

 
 Monday night meeting – the school board candidates might show up since the 

election is Tuesday.   We are urging everyone to get out and vote.   
 

 The monthly service projects will slow down to two or three a year.  All board 
members agree.   

 
 Marge will talk about the conference that Rebuilding Together is having on 

Thursday, September 12th.   
 

 Hull Avenue closing – this goes before the City Council on September 23rd.   
People need to show up for this.  Remember, numbers count.   

 
 Announcement of a Press Release dated August 29, 2013 from the City of Des 

Moines announcing Pat Kozitza as Public Works Director.   
 
Other neighborhood issues were discussed.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marge Ramsey, Secretary/Treasurer 


